	
	ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE MANAGING DIRECTOR OF URBAN VISION



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING


TITLE:
CLIFTON HOUSE ROAD, CLIFTON - REQUEST FOR TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES


RECOMMENDATIONS:
That Lead Member notes the content of this report and confirms the actions proposed.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
A RECENT PETITION HAS BEEN SUBMITTED RELATING TO A REQUEST FOR TRAFFIC CALMING ON CLIFTON HOUSE ROAD.

THE PURPOSE OF THIS REPORT IS TO INFORM THE LEAD MEMBER OF THIS REQUEST AND TO EXPLAIN THAT TRAFFIC CALMING IS NOT CONSIDERED APPROPRIATE AT THIS PARTICULAR LOCATION.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Correspondence held on workfile

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: LOW

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING: N/A

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by: N/A

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Provided by: N/A

PROPERTY (if applicable): N/A

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable): N/A

	


CLIENT CONSULTED:
Yes


CONTACT OFFICER: PAUL ANDERTON 779 4865


WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S): PENDLEBURY


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: N/A


1.0. DETAILS 

1.1. A petition has been presented to the Council requesting that traffic calming measures are introduced on Clifton House Road, Pendlebury. They are concerned about the speed of vehicles that miss the turn off for Clifton Country Park and turn around in the cul-de-sac. They are also concerned with incidents of ‘boy racers’ using the cul-de-sac at the weekends and in the evenings. They believe that the problems have been exacerbated by the increase in traffic caused by the near completion of a new housing development at the end of Clifton House Road.

1.2. A number of investigations have been undertaken and these indicate that the concern expressed by the residents has not been translated into collisions.

1.3. A speed survey was been carried out along Clifton House Road on April 6th 2006, which recorded average speeds of 18.6mph and an 85th percentile speed of 22mph. These speeds are the kind that we would expect to achieve following the implementation of traffic calming schemes; therefore, traffic calming would not be appropriate as the 85th percentile speeds are already low.

1.4. The most recent hourly traffic flow data available shows that the volume of traffic is consistent for a road of this nature with a peak hourly figure of 34 vehicles northbound and 37 vehicles southbound. However, this volume is likely to increase with the completion of the new housing development.

1.5. Lead Member will be aware that Local Safety schemes are implemented as a result of regular interrogation of the personal injury collision records provided by Greater Manchester Police. In the last 5-year period, there have been two recorded injury accidents on Clifton House Road both resulting in slight injury. (One of which involved speeding and aggressive driving of a vehicle that failed to stop)

2.0. RECOMMENDATION

2.1.
Given that only two collisions have taken place on Clifton House Road together with the already low average speeds, it is considered that the implementation of traffic calming should not be supported.

BILL TAYLOR

MANAGING DIRECTOR URBAN VISION
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